Minutes of Branch Committee meeting:  18th January, 2012.
Present:
Janice Aitken  (chair)



Mona Clark     (secretary)



Sam Crouch



Mari-Cruz Garcia



Carlo Morelli



Marion  Sporing

Apologies:        Ann Fearfull



 Valentine Scarlett



Sharon Sweeney

192.1 The Minutes of the last meeting (17th November, 2011) were accepted as a true record  (apart from the wrong person being named in the Chair.  This has been corrected before the Minutes go on the website.

192.2 Matters arising:

191.4   The Minutes of the Emergency JNC  (22nd November: called to discuss the deteriorating staffing situation in the Politics Department ) appear to show DUCU agreeing with certain decisions which in fact those present did not agree to.    This to be rectified at the next JNC.   The outcome of the meeting was that two full-time lecturing posts in Politics will now be established, one of which will be a replacement for a member of staff leaving, and two full-time lecturing posts 
will be offered for sharing teaching between Politics and History.  It was also noted that another fixed term post has been created, which is not considered to be appropriate.  Fixed-term staff are unlikely to have the research background to apply for a full-time job, but should have first call on any full-time appointments made.

191.6 The meeting proposed by Mari-Cruz Garcia to encourage research 
staff at Ninewells to join DUCU has been set up for Thursday, February, 9th.  Janice Aitken and Carlo Morelli will represent DUCU.
192.3 Report from JNC (16th January)  

192.3.1  Gender balance in senior staff.  Figures were presented by HR, which reflected the unequal gender balance in senior staff.  This to be addressed by DUCU
192.3.2  Facility Time.  HR are to produce a further document on how they will determine Facility Time for union activists.
192.3.3  40 hour working week.  DUCU to prepare a paper to go to HR outlining objections to the assumption of a 40 hour week for all staff.  A 35 hour week with 5 hours for lunchtime is the preferred interpretation, but there have been variations on that across units and departments in the university. 

192.3.4  It has been confirmed by UCU that the industrial action short of a strike is still on-going.   
192.3.5   Noted that Statute 16 changes have not yet gone through.  Management hope to have them in place by September, and are pressing DUCU to agree with the changes so they can be ratified by Court.  As yet, no agreement has been reached between DUCU and management, and DUCU will continue to withstand agreement as being  the only way to register strong disapproval of the proposals.  Again DUCU’s stance on redundancy (present 12 months’ notice for academic and ALC staff ) is that  we would not countenance any change to that.  
192.3.6    Membership of a pension scheme is compulsory for members of staff.  However it was noted that there could be other schemes apart from USS, and this may be an option dependent upon how the UCEA/USS negotiations proceed. 
192.4 There is to be a national HE conference in London on January 31st to determine  local associations’ views on the present state of the industrial action and to discuss what the next move might be. The options at present are the  a) continuation of the work to contract b)abandonment of the work to contract whilst UCEA/USS negotiations are on-going or  c) escalation of industrial action. 
192.5 Two motions were submitted to the committee (see below) to be presented to the next Branch meeting on 25th January in preparation for the above conference.  Both were passed unanimously by the committee.
192.6 Collective Consultation meetings.  It was agreed that these meetings have been useful because regular up-dated information has been obtained and discussed openly.  One example has been the debate around the concept of open-ended contracts.

192.7 A.O.C.B.

                          Present information suggests that the issue of any merger between Dundee 

                          and Abertay Universities is now no longer on the table for discussion.

                          However there are fears that it might just be dormant, as 
                          there has been at least one instance of discussion over a ‘shared degree’ 

                          being offered by the two universities, which could suggest a merger ‘through 

                          the back door ‘ is being considered.  

Mona Clark,

Secretary.

February 6th, 2012

Motions for discussion at DUCU Branch Meeting, 25th January, 2012.
Motion 1
 
Conference reaffirms its determination to defend members from any pensions detriment in negotiating reforms to the USS scheme, and to oppose the detrimental consequences of two-tier provision. 
 
Conference resolves to,
· pursue rescinding of the imposed changes, and a resumption of negotiations on the basis of a scheme that entails no detriment to members' pensions AND with a structure and accrual rate that is no worse than found in the TPS scheme; 
· mandate its negotiators not to compromise on our rejection of an inflation cap to revaluation, and to insist that the conditions of any agreement are not worse than those agreed for TPS. 
· instruct the HEC and the HE Department to prepare a progressive escalation of ASOS between now and the summer months, and centrally to organise a series of regional, national and UK-wide strikes (in coordination with action by other teaching unions and sectors of the UCU, where possible).
150 words
Motion 2
Conference recognises the importance the co-ordinated strike action on 30th November played in raising the profile of the pensions dispute. Conference calls upon NEC to join with those unions who reject the ‘Heads of Agreement’ on pensions and name the day, before 13th February at the latest, for the next mass co-ordinated strike in defence of pensions.
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